
The Cyclone Watch
JMS - A STEAM Academy - April 2022

From the Principal
I hope, that all of our families had an enjoyable Spring Break. We look forward to having students
return tomorrow and beginning the final push to the end of the school year. We want our last eight
weeks to be the best!


As the weather is getting warmer, we understand students will be dressing differently, due to the heat.
Please assist us in making sure that your child is meeting the dress code when coming to school. Your
support is appreciated. 





With the coming of the end of the school year, we will begin our testing season. Please see the testing
days for your child below for MAP testing. If you have questions about testing, please contact our test
coordinator Barb Moore at bmoore@cpsk12.org. It is important that your student is well rested each
day of testing, had a good breakfast, and ready to do their best. We had very strong MAP scores last
year and we hope to do even better. Please encourage your student to do their best and take the
assessments seriously. EOC dates will be communicated to students directly by their Honors Algebra
or Honors Geometry Teacher.


MAP Testing Dates:
6th Grade: April 25 and 26
7th Grade: April 21 and 22
8th Grade: April 21, 22, 25, and 26
Online Students: May 2, 3, 5 (7:30-10:30a.m.) May 4 (8:20-11:35a.m. or until finished)

mailto:bmoore@cpsk12.org


Media Center
News
We call the media center the
best place at JMS for many
reasons. Where else can your
student go and hang out
with their friends before
school while playing Connect
4, cards, giant Legos;
reading books, doing
coloring sheets, and working
on puzzles? The media
center has added to our fun,
and we encourage your
students to check us out!
The JMS media center was
the lucky recipient of a
donation for non-fiction
books. We got some great
ones! We have books on
Legos, cake decorating,
sports and so much more.
We encourage and remind
students in the daily
announcements that they
also have access to ebooks
and audiobooks in Sora and
emagazines in Flipster.
Students can come to the
media center if they need
help accessing these
electronic options.

iPad News
We are seeing a lot of
students who come to
school frequently without
their iPads. The media center
has started shutting down
iPads that are not making it
to school. The iPad will be
unlocked when it returns to
school. Phone calls home
are also being made and
seem to help. Every lost iPad
that the media center knows
about this year has been
found. We are able to work
with teachers and students
and they always turn up.
Please encourage your
student to come to the
media center to start the
"finding the iPad process".
We will also work with
students on iPad charging. If
chargers are not working,
please bring in the charger
so our tech, Mr. Jake, can
get your student what they
need for charging. We would
like to have the non-working
charger in order to begin the
help process.

Book Club
Updates
Snow days and Mrs.Kiley
canceling meetings have
interrupted our meeting
dates as of late. We will be
meeting again in April. At our
April 28th meeting we will
look at date(s) for May to
get some more time
together. Our group is
growing. We encourage
students to attend our
meetings at any point in the
year that fits their schedule.
We enjoy hanging out and
talking about books or
whatever else comes to
mind. Mrs. Kiley is in the
media center if your student
has questions about our
club.

Builder's Club News
Builders Club is a service organization. We are associated with the
Kiwanis organization. We met on March 7 to finalize ideas for the
rest of the year. We have plans to work on cleaning all the cafeteria
tables. We saw this as a service that would benefit all of JMS. The
media center will be getting a remodel this summer In preparation
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Book Recommendation From Mrs. Kiley
Fashionopolis: The Secrets Behind the Clothes We Wear (Young Readers
Edition) by Dana Thomas
Did you ever think about where your jeans come from? How about the
people who made your T-shirt, or what happens to the clothes you grow
out of when you’re done wearing them? The fabrics clothes are made of,
the way they are designed and sewn and shipped around the world, and
the way we consume them and get rid of them–every step in this
process has a big impact on our environment, on the people who work in
clothing factories, and on our cultures. This nonfiction book shows us
how the clothes we wear–and throw away–every day are made, and
what that means for our planet and for people around the world.

JMS Art Mural Contest
JMS Art Studio is hosting a mural contest for our school. We would love
to see your designs! Read the mural contest details below to enter.
STEAM Dream Mural - JMS Mural Contest Information
Imagine a school where your art was on the walls, in the halls and
welcoming others as they entered the building. Illustrate what you hope for our school to represent
and our future goals as a STEAM Dream Team. What are your hopes and dreams for the JMS Zoo,
your future here at JMS, how will your STEAM education impact you in a positive way?
Use the prompt, " My JMS STEAM dream is," for your inspiration.
You may use the template of JMS STEAM letters or come up with your own design. (see the attached
entry form)
Complete the form below for your final submission. Include an artist statement and a digital photo of
your mural design.
Contest Entry Form:
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/e/2PACX-
1vSVXe8_6LR_GY6oyudnlrT3E9y_wnmVjrGb_rT7wzbxf1ex7hWFcpUNSNuqEP0-
cM9IzFrdsc7pvMNB/pub?start=false&loop=false&delayms=3000
If you create a design on a separate piece of paper please attached entry form with separate art work
in the Final Submission link.
DUE April 4, 2022 after Spring Break.
Submit Final Entries to the online submission below.
https://forms.gle/KTypWAHbmpcGkGui9
Happy Creating!
Mrs. Howell
Art Specialist
Jefferson Middle School: A STEAM Academy
showell@cpsk12.org

for this remodel, the media center will be removing all of our books.
Our Builders Club group has plans to assist with this if the school
year calendar permits.We are also working on planning our end of
year activity with a pizza party. We welcome new members at any
point in the year. If your student is interested, they can talk to Mrs.
Kiley in the media center.

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/e/2PACX-1vSVXe8_6LR_GY6oyudnlrT3E9y_wnmVjrGb_rT7wzbxf1ex7hWFcpUNSNuqEP0-cM9IzFrdsc7pvMNB/pub?start=false&loop=false&delayms=3000
https://forms.gle/KTypWAHbmpcGkGui9
mailto:showell@cpsk12.org
https://s.smore.com/u/c295/bb45e1e4211fecb15c2d59e86a4d7f67.png
https://s.smore.com/u/f5ef/7cd83713c500fc37a13a5fac2989c6b9.jpeg


Notes From The School Nurse
Spotlight on Headaches:

There are a lot of students who come into the health room with
complaints of headache pain. Headache sufferers spend more than $4
billion a year on over-the-counter pain relievers, but prevention costs you
nothing. Here are leading headache culprits to watch for:
STRESS
Frayed nerves are a frequent cause of “tension” headaches and may also
trigger migraines. Ideas: Take 20 minutes a day to meditate, daydream
or otherwise relax. (Preferably not during class time!)
DIET
Certain foods contain substances that can trigger headache pain. Some examples are: caffeine,
processed meats, chocolate, cheese, and foods containing MSG. For students, a prime cause of mid-
morning headaches is skipping breakfast.
EYESTRAIN
Concentrating on one object for a long time (such as a computer screen or cell phone) can cause
temporary head pain. Suggestions: take occasional “eye breaks” by looking out a window, or maybe
consider an eye exam to see if a vision problem might be a factor.
SITTING
Staying seated for long periods of time, especially if you are constantly on the phone or hunched over,
can tighten muscles and lead to tension headaches. Suggestions: shift positions, stretch at least once
an hour, stand during phone conversations, and take a lunchtime walk.
SLEEP
Too little sleep or, surprisingly, too much sleep can bring on headaches. Best ideas: control your brain’s
clock by going to bed and getting up at the same time each day – even on the weekends (when
possible).
DEHYDRATION
Not drinking enough water can cause a headache. Remember to send a clean water bottle to school
with your student every day.
REMEMBER: CPS students in middle school are allowed to carry one or 2 doses of over-the-counter
pain reliever, if it is in the manufacturer’s labeled bottle or container. Single dose packets are ideal.

IMMUNIZATION REQUIREMENTS FOR CURRENT 7TH GRADE
STUDENTS *AN IMPORTANT MESSAGE FROM THE NURSE*



For current 7th grade students: the following immunizations will be required:
· For all incoming 8th grade students, one Tdap (tetanus, diphtheria, and pertussis) vaccine and one
meningococcal vaccine (meningitis).
If your child has received a recent Tdap and/or meningitis vaccine since the age of 10 years, please
send proof of the immunization to your school nurse or have the health care provider fax the
immunization record to the school nurse at 573-214-3399.
If your child has not received these vaccines, the immunizations need to be completed before June 1st
if they will attend 2022 summer school and before they receive schedules for the 2022-2023 school
year next August.
Immunizations are available from local health care providers or the Columbia/Boone County
Department of Public Health and Human Services: 1005 W. Worley, make an appointment by calling
573-874-7355.
F i di hild’ i i hi l ll h h l h 573 214 3213
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Covid-19 Update:
CPS follows the guidelines provided by our local health department
and the CDC. The number of positive Covid-19 cases has dropped

dramatically. Wearing a mask is now optional in our school
buildings. If your student wants to wear a mask, they are

encouraged to do so. You should provide a mask for your student if
they want to wear one. The health room will have a supply of masks

for a student who is displaying signs of illness. Wearing a mask
protects OTHERS from your germs and we encourage you to

continue to monitor your student for any signs of illness. Testing
sites have reduced their hours of operation due to the decreased

demand for Covid testing. At the time this article was written, CPS
was offering drive through testing at Hickman High School by

appointment only between the hours of 10 AM and noon. Please call
the school nurse to schedule an appointment at Hickman High

School for a free rapid Covid test.
I personally would like to thank the parents and students at

Jefferson Middle School. I am grateful for parents who kept their
sick student home, and for the kids (and adults) who wore their
masks without TOO much complaining during the height of the

pandemic. It has been an experience that I have never had in nearly
43 years of nursing. These 2 years will be recorded in the history

books of our future health care providers!
Thank you and Happy Spring!

Nurse Betty Cramer, RN, BSN ecramer@cpsk12.org
Sheryl Mitchell, health secretary smitchell@cpsk12.org
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JMS ATHLETICS


THERE WILL BE A FALL SPORTS MEETING APRIL 12 IN THE
AUDITORIUM FOR ANY ATHLETE WANTING TO PARTICIPATE IN A
FALL SPORT NEXT SCHOOL YEAR. MEETING WILL BEGIN AT 7:10AM.
COACHES WILL SHARE CAMP INFORMATION AND TRYOUT
INFORMATION FOR FOOTBALL, VOLLEYBALL, CHEER, AND CROSS
COUNTRY. THIS IS FOR CURRENT 6TH AND 7TH GRADERS ONLY.


CAMP DATES FOR THIS SUMMER – THIS IS OPEN TO ALL JMS
STUDENTS 6 – 8 GRADES
BASKETBALL:
Girls: June 20 – June 23 3:00 – 5:00pm
Boys: TBD
Volleyball:
July 25 – July 28 8:00 – 10:00am
Football:
TBD

CYCLONE SCRAMBLE INFORMATION
See the following information about our JMS Golf Scramble – This is a fun participation fundraiser
for our Athletic Programs. We are looking for teams, hole sponsors, or any donation would be
helpful! This is a great opportunity spend an incredible day on the golf course with friends and/or
family.q1
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Facebook @jmscyclones

Jefferson Middle School - A STEAM
Academy

Home of the Cyclones

713 Rogers Street, Columbia, … gcaine@cpsk12.org

573-214-3210 cpsk12.org/jms
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